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Department of General Services (DGS)
200 Holiday Street, Suite 800 BALTIMORE 

SUBJECT City Council Bill  21-0038 M E M O 

DATE: March 3, 2021TO: Mayor Brandon M. Scott  
TO: Public Safety and Government Operations
FROM: Department of General Services
POSITION: No Objection 
RE: City Council Bill – 21-0038

INTRODUCTION – Human Trafficking Notice Requirements--
Modifications

PURPOSE/PLANS – For the purpose of requiring city-owned or -occupied buildings to place a notice 
regarding the human-trafficking prevention hotline in certain locations; deleting an obsolete reference to the 
“Maryland Department of Labor, Licensing, and Regulation”; providing that certain businesses may obtain the 
required human-trafficking notices from the United States Department of Homeland Security’s Blue Campaign 
website; and conforming and clarifying related provisions.

COMMENTS – The changes to this bill are minimal and would have no fiscal/operational impact.

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION – The Department of General Services has no objection to City 
Council Bill 21-0030

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact DGS's Legislative Liaison Aleia Hendricks at 
Aleia.Hendricks@baltimorecity.gov or at 410-545-3704.

Sincerely, 

Chichi Nyagah-Nash
Director 

Chichi Nyagah-Nash, Director
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